

Yvonne J. Meeks Site Remediation - Portfolio Manager San Luis Obispo, CA 93405 **Environmental Affairs**

6588 Ontario Road

Mailing Address 4325 South Higuera Street San Luis Obispo, CA 93401

805.546.5243 Internal: 664.5243 Fax: 805.546.5232 E-Mail: YJM1@pge.com

September 6, 2006

Aaron Yue Project Manager California Department of Toxic Substances Control Permitting and Corrective Action Branch 5796 Corporate Avenue Cypress, California 90630

Robert Perdue **Executive Officer** California Regional Water Quality Control Board Colorado River Basin Region 73-720 Fred Waring Drive, Suite 100 Palm Desert, CA 92260

Subject: Interim Measures Compliance Monitoring Program

> Retraction of the August 9, 2006 Request for Approval to Implement Limited Sampling Frequency for Selected Metals/General Minerals PG&E Topock

Compressor Station, Needles, California

home Muks

Dear Mr. Yue and Mr. Perdue:

In an August 9, 2006 letter to both the California Regional Water Quality Control Board-Colorado River Basin Region and the California Department of Toxic Substances Control PG&E requested approval to implement a limited sampling frequency for selected metals and general minerals currently included in the IM-3 injection monitoring program. After further consideration, PG&E wishes to retract this request. The request will be postponed until such a time that additional information is available. The future request will be made consistent with the approach outlined in the approved Groundwater Compliance Monitoring Plan for Interim Measures No. 3 Injection Area.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (805) 546-5243.

Sincerely,

Yvonne Meeks

Mr. Aaron Yue Mr. Robert Perdue September 6, 2006 Page 2

cc. Jose Cortez, RWQCB Liann Chavez, RWQCB Chris Guerre/ DTSC